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Dear Hazel Class Parents/Carers,  

We hope you have all had a lovely summer and are looking forward to a very 

exciting term ahead! Please find attached a copy of this term’s topic web. This 

gives an outline of the teaching and learning experiences for this term.  

The children will be returning to school and adapting to new teachers, a new 

learning environment, teaching style and expectations.  We will be supporting 

the children with their transition into Key Stage 1, guiding them to become 

increasingly independent as the year progresses.  

Topic: 

Our topic in Term 1 will be “Fire,Fire!” based on the Great Fire of London. We  

will focus upon the books “Naughty Bus” and “Katie Goes to London”. We have 

just had a visit from the Naughty Bus in Class 1, where he has caused some 

trouble, but thanks to some good detective work we have sorted it out now! This 

topic is history based and we will look at the effects of the Great Fire of 

London on the city and how it started. We also hope to have a visit from our 

local Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service, to learn more about The 

Great Fire of London and fire safety.  

Home Learning: 

Reading: 

This year, Class 1 will continue with the same reading scheme as EYFS. The 

children will be reading in a group up to three times a week and then that book 

will be sent home for them to read to their families. The book will only contain 

phonics with which they are secure and they should be able to read the book 

with fluency. These books must be looked after as, if we lose just one book, the 
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whole set becomes unusable. We would appreciate it if you could leave the book 

in your child’s book bag and only take it out for your child to read before 

putting it back in the book bag. Can we also ask that you don’t put water bottles 

into book bags. They will also take home a “sharing book” which is a book for 

parents to read to their children. The children can change this sharing book 

when they are ready. 

As in EYFS we will be using Seesaw as a means of communication between home 

and school and look forward to continuing this in Year 1. You should have had 

details to log in to Hazel Class account. Please do not hesitate to contact us if 

you are having any difficulty logging in to the class account.   

Spellings: 

The children will be set spellings each week and will be tested in school every 

Friday. The spellings will then be marked and given out with new spellings. As 

you are aware from parent mail, spelling books will be given out during the week 

beginning the 9th September ready for the children’s first test on Friday 13th 

September. Children are encouraged to practise their spellings at home in the 

front of their spelling books with their parent’s support. Spelling tests will be 

recorded in the back of spelling books. 

Phonics: 

In June of Year 1, all children must take part in a Phonics Screening Check. This 

is to monitor children’s phonetic and reading ability. We will provide more 

information on this check later in the year.  

Year 1 Common Exception Words: 

The National Curriculum for Year 1 specifies 45 words the children need to 

learn to read and spell. These words are called ‘common exception words’. In 

order to make this more manageable, we have divided the words into 6 groups. 

We have made a bookmark for each term, containing that Term’s words, which 

can be kept in your child’s book bag. We would very much appreciate your 

support in helping your child to learn to read and spell these words. You will find 

the bookmark for Autumn 1 and 2 in your child’s book bag when their reading 

books are given out. 

 

 

 

 



Nippy Numbers: 

Nippy Numbers home learning will continue with the same routine as in EYFS. 

We will begin Nippy Numbers at the end of term 1 this year. Nippy Numbers 

aims to increase the speed at which the children can recall number facts to aid 

their calculation and problem solving skills in lessons. We have stuck the number 

bonds into a book your child will need to learn.  Please do not write anything in 

the book.  The book is a means of communication between school and home so 

you know how your child is getting on in their weekly ‘test’.  You do not need to 

write anything down and can complete this home learning completely orally.  

Matching games are also a good way of helping children to remember the facts.  

The aim is for your child to know the facts without needing to use their fingers 

to work them out. We shall be approaching the test in a friendly way.  We will 

tell the children they will do a weekly ‘nippy number quiz’ and they will be 

encouraged to answer as many questions as they can in one minute. Your child 

will be moved onto the next stage in our number bond system if they score 

10/10 for two weeks or 9/10 for three weeks.  Tests will take place on a 

Wednesday. 

PE: 

As noted in the recent parent mail, PE days are Monday and Thursday in Hazel 

Class this year. On PE days, the children will be expected to arrive into school 

and go home from school in appropriate seasonal PE clothes, including trainers 

for the Golden mile. PE kit consists of: trainers, green jogging bottoms, white 

school T-shirt and green shorts. If your child wears earrings, these will need to 

be either removed for P.E. days or medical tape can be kept in their P.E. bag for 

your child to cover them up (the children will be responsible for applying and 

removing the tape).Any child with long hair must always have it tied back.  

Values: 

In Term 1 we will be learning all about “Thankfulness”.  

Thinking of good things 

Happy memories 

All creation praising God 

Not taking anything for granted 

Keeping focused on the positive 

Feeling blessed 

Understanding the sacrifices people make 

Living joyfully 

Not complaining 

Expressing gratitude to God 

Saying thank you to those who help us 



Showing gratefulness by our deeds 

 

 

Hazel Class Value assembly will be on Thursday 17th October  and we look 

forward to welcoming you to the school to share our learning about 

Thankfulness with you! 

If you have any queries about this letter, please do not hesitate to contact the 

school or a member of the Class 1 team.  

Thank you in advance for your support. 

 

Mrs Jones and Mrs Kinnersley 

 


